

# Easington Church of England Primary School

Happy, healthy and fulfilled Friday 30<sup>th</sup> June 2017



	1137
	r diary - details to follow
Tues 11 <sup>th</sup> July	Music concert for parents and families led by
	children 2.30p.m.
Wed 12 <sup>th</sup> July	Annual Reports to parents
Wed 19 <sup>th</sup> July	Discos – YR/1/2 4.45-5.45p.m. Y3/4/5/6 6-7p.m.
Thurs 20 <sup>th</sup> July	Y6 leavers service St. Mary's 2.15p.m
Fri 21 <sup>st</sup> July	School closes for summer break
2017-2018	
Mon 4 <sup>th</sup> Sept	PDDay – school closed to children
Tues 5 <sup>th</sup> Sept	School re-opens for Autumn Term 2017
Fri 20 <sup>th</sup> Oct	School closes for half-term
Mon 30 <sup>th</sup> Nov	School re-opens
Fri 22 <sup>nd</sup> Dec	School closes for Christmas break

### Star Pupils

Due to today (7<sup>th</sup> July) being our Summer Fair Star Pupils etc for this week will be published on next week's newsletter.

# Summer Fair - Friday 7<sup>th</sup> July 2.30p.m.

Thank you to those parents and family members who have helped prepare and run stalls our Summer Fair .Thank you also for donations of tombola and raffle prizes and game prizes. With your support we are looking forward to another great afternoon. All proceeds from our Summer Fair will be put into our School Fund.



### **Family Friday**

We look forward to welcoming parents and family members into school tomorrow for our final Family Friday/Stay and Play event of this academic year.(Where has this year gone?) We ask that parents and family members wait on the school yard until invited into school – it is always very busy at this time of the day.

### Pluto class worship

We are sorry that we had to cancel class worship yesterday. Ms Lilley will be in touch soon with a rearranged date.

### Peterlee Partnership Teaching School Alliance Children's Festival Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> July

On Wednesday our whole school visited Hesleden Primary School to take part in the PPTSA Children's Festival. This was a wonderful opportunity for our children to meet and play with children from other partnership schools. Our children enjoyed workshops from Hoop Starz and Marco's Circus, a climbing wall and inflatable sports. The day concluded with a visit from Drum Cafe. These were amazing activities for our children which we would not be able to normally access and despite the weather fun was had by all. Photos should soon be available on the PPTSA website

http://www.peterleepartnership.org.uk Thank you to Mrs Dunn, Head Teacher at Hesleden, for organising a great day.

Let us always meet each other with smile, for the smile is the beginning of love. Mother Teresa. The theme of our Collective Worship this week continues to be Amazing People.

### Safeguarding update

A reminder that only staff are allowed to park in our staff car park. Parents and other family members should not use our staff car park. Please pass this message onto family members who bring and collect children from our school. . Thank you for your cooperation in ensuring our children are safe.

### **London Residential**

Last week Mrs Appleby, Miss Hall and I accompanied 19 Y5 and Y6 children on a three day residential visit to London. We had an amazing time from watching Matilda in the West End, seeing the Changing of the Guard at Buckingham Palace, visiting the Rainforest Cafe to experiencing the tour at Harry Potter amongst may other activities. Our children were great ambassadors for our school and we didn't experience a drop of rain! A huge thank you to Mrs Appleby and Miss Hall who gave their time to accompany our children on this visit. Without their support this visit would not have been possible. Mrs Swift.

### Frozen Friday

Frozen Friday continues this and every Friday (this half-term) with lollies being sold at playtime costing 50p.

### **Governing Body meeting**

Our Governing Body met on Wednesday for the final time this academic year. This meeting was clerked by Durham LA School and Governor Support Services. Governors had a busy agenda which included reviewing our current budget position, discussing Governor monitoring visits to school, beginning to develop our School Improvement Plan for 2017/2018 and reviewing our results and data. In the next few days our Governing Body will produce their Annual Governance Statement. This will be soon available on our web site <a href="http://www.easington-pri.durham.sch.uk/about-us/our-governing-body">http://www.easington-pri.durham.sch.uk/about-us/our-governing-body</a>

### **Annual Reports and Transition mornings**

On Wednesday (12<sup>th</sup>) your child will bring home their annual report which will include details of your child's teacher next year. To further improve our in school transition, this year we are going to hold three "transition mornings". During these three sessions your child will spend time with their new teacher in their new classroom. These sessions will take place in the final two weeks of term.

# Tuesday 11th July - Music concert

We would like to invite parents and families to our Music Concert were our children who learn instruments with Durham Music Service will be performing. The concert will start at 2.30p.m. We ask that parents and family members wait on our yard until they are invited into our school hall. This really is a wonderful opportunity to see and hear the progress our musicians have made this year. Thank you in advance for your support, Mrs Swift.



studiordance.co.uk

facebook.com/StudioRDance

Giant Steps, Haswell (0191 5171013) to book

Email studiordance@outlook.com or see Reception at

# Easington Church of England Primary School Happy, healthy and fulfilled Friday 30<sup>th</sup> June 2017





# Ages 7+

Read the books

catch the crook

A day of song and dance, packed with fun while learning a range of skills in the The perfect way to keep your child entertained through the summer! performing arts.

20	The same of the sa
Shrek	11th August
The Wizard of Oz	10th August
Beauty & the Beast	9th August
Aladdin	8th August
Matilda	7th August









